# Sacred Heart Catholic Primary

Heys Street Thornton-Cleveleys FY5 – 4HL

Tel: 01253 821392

Headteacher – Mr P Eaton



Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> February 2022

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

#### **World Book Day**

This year's World Book Day is taking place on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2022. The event is celebrating 25 years this year and the children will have lots of opportunities in school on the day to take part in a range of World Book Day activities in their classes.

We would also like to invite the children to dress up as a book character for the day. Their costumes do not have to be elaborate or expensive, but they do need to relate to a book! If your child would like to bring the book with them into school on the day, they would be most welcome to do this too!

### **Mother's Day**

We are holding our annual Mother's Day Event (on Friday 25th March), where the children bring in £2, choose a present, and have it wrapped in school.

In order to get the presents for this, we are asking each child to bring in a present on Friday 18th March, in return for being able to wear their own clothes on this day. If you have any unwanted gifts, anything acceptable as a gift will be gratefully received.

## **Events**

We are participating in the following:

- 1st March- Tea Dance at the Marine Hall Y1
- 3<sup>rd</sup> March- World Book Day
- 4<sup>th</sup> March- Y3/4 football competition at Poolfoot
- 7<sup>th</sup> March- Celebration of Music Y5/6, at The Opera House
- 10<sup>th</sup> March- Y3/4 Girls' football competition at Poolfoot
- 10<sup>th</sup> March- Y5/6 Football league game
- 15<sup>th</sup> March- KS1 multiskills competition
- 18th March- Non-uniform day- payment is a donation of a gift for Mother's Day
- 25<sup>th</sup> March- Mother's Day event in school
- 22<sup>nd</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup> March- Bikeability for Year 5
- 30<sup>th</sup> March- Easter Lunch
- 31<sup>st</sup> March- Stations of the Cross event in school for staff and children
- 1<sup>st</sup> April- School closes for Easter 3.30pm
- 2<sup>nd</sup> April- Field development due to start, weather permitting!!

- TUESDAY 19th April- Return to school after the Easter weekend
- 9<sup>th</sup> May- Start of SATS week for Year 6
- Much later: 18<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> July Bikeability for Year 6

In addition to the above, we have several clubs starting later in the term and in the summer term.

Thank you to Miss Beesley for preparing the Year 5 children to participate in the Dance Competition at the Tower Ballroom. Congratulations to the children for their excellent performance, and thank you again to Miss Beesley for preparing the Year 5 and 6 children for the forthcoming performance at the Opera House.

Thank you to Mrs Wilson for preparing the Year 1 children for the Tea Dance! Thank you to Mr Darlington and Mrs Hewitt for working with the Y3/4 children ahead of their football tournaments.

#### **Video Assemblies**

Following on from the accessibility and success of the Christmas videos, each class is preparing a video on the theme of 'Peace and Love', including elements of Lent / Easter. We hope to complete these by the end of term, and we thank Mrs Bowden who has kindly agreed to edit them again.

Yours faithfully		
Mr P. Eaton Headteacher		